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  4. Motion to amend the UAF Faculty Appointment  
   and Evaluation Policies & Regulations for the  
   Evaluation of Faculty. 
  5. Motion to recommend list of administrators for  
   evaluation. 
  6. Motion on Chancellor Evaluation Process. 
 B. Motions Disapproved:   
  1. Motion to recommend the Board of Regents  
   change it policy 05.10.01, Section I (Tuition and  
   Student Fees). 
 
 
III A. Comment from Chancellor Marshall Lind -   
 
Chancellor Lind indicated that it was a pleasure to meet with the  
Senate on a regular basis.  Lind has been here for eight weeks and  
has spent most of his time listening to people and trying to get  
around and acquaint himself with the various institutes,  
departments, and offices.  He is very happy to be a part of this  
university.  Fairbanks is clearly the location for those students who  
are the best academically in the state.  Lind has tried to attend the  
many activities on campus and in the community to better acquaint  
himself with those interested in UAF.   
 
Chancellor Lind is trying to get ready for the discussions that will  
begin to take place with the Board of Regents later in the week.    
These discussions will continue as we finalize the plans for the  
FY20001 budget.  The first part is to put together the operating  
budget and the second piece is the capital improvement.  We are in  
sync with what the Board of Regents' wants us to be doing in terms  
of the initiatives.  The budget will reflect those initiatives.   
 
UAF is looking seriously at what new construction we will be asking  
for as well as how we tackle ongoing deferred maintenance.  It is  
Lind's hope that this year and next we will be able to work  
cooperatively with all faculty in the challenge of the Northwest  
accreditation.  Dana Thomas is the chair of that effort.  Lind is  
pleased to say that we are moving forward with changes to the  
School of Education.  Starting the first of October Roger Norris-Tull  
will begin as Interim Director.  
 
Charlotte Basham asked about the denied motion.  Paul Reichardt  
stated that it was denied because of a lack of any financial analysis.   
 
Janice Reynolds asked when the accreditation visit would take place.   
Lind indicated that the team will be here in the Fall of 2001.   
 
Harikumar Sankaran asked about the plans for a permanent dean for  
the College of Natural Resource Development and Management.   
Reichardt indicated the plan was to begin a search soon, but the  
problem is there is no consensus on the structure of the college  
dean position. 
 
 
 B. Comments from Provost Paul Reichardt -  
 
Provost Reichardt gave an update on enrollment figures.  As of  
September 22nd there are 5,855 students enrolled in Fairbanks.   
This is about 50 fewer than last year at this date.  Freshman  
applications are even with last year, however, transfer students  
applications are up.  This reflects the changed approach to the  
recruiting of undergraduate students.  Graduate applications and  
acceptances have also gone up.  Reichardt looks at this as very  
encouraging.  The past few years we have had a large number of  
graduates and the incoming classes have been smaller.  We have  
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focus would have to be in faculty position as they generate student  
credit hours.   
 
Jenifer McBeath asked if the initiative would go beyond building the  
human resources for the state.  And would projects that show  
promise in their accomplishments be put forward and given greater  
support?  Reichardt said that what they are looking for in the areas  
of the initiatives is to build the capacity to make contributions to  
solving problems.  There are three pieces to that:  one is to bring to  
the staff the proper mix of expertise necessary to do what is  
appropriate in these areas and to have an appropriate focus.   
Secondly, is to train the future workers.  Third, there is the question  
of the rest of the stuff necessary to have a successful program.   
 
Johnson indicated that one of the key criteria used in evaluating the  
proposals will be responsiveness to the state.  The legislature will  
also demand accountability.  
 
Janice Reynolds indicated that the process is flawed if we don't  
recognize that serving the needs of the people of the state can be  
different than the needs of the state.  The people of the state move  
and quite often leave the state, so we have to look at the national  
needs as well.  Johnson indicated that many of the areas that are  
being stressed are also being stressed nationally.   
 
Norm Swazo asked for clarification of the $1.7 million assigned for  
these initiatives.   
 
Reichardt indicated that there was accountability for accomplishing  
something.  In this year's FY00 allocation was $100,000 for the  
teacher preparation program.  He was recently asked how he was  
going to spend it and what was going to be accomplished.  It will  
include increases in students enrolled in the program, a written plan  
for the NCATE accreditation, increased advising, and development of  
capstone course.   
 
Ron Gatterdam asked faculty to think about how their programs fit  
into these initiatives.   
 
 
 
IV Public Comments/Questions  
 
Norm Swazo asked that Michael Jennings, President of United  
Academics, be allow to speak during the discussion of the Faculty &  
Scholarly Affairs Committee.   
 
 
 
V Governance Reports 
 
 A. ASUAF - Stacey Banks     
 
ASUAF is conducting a post card drive asking the Governor to  
support the Board of Regents' budget proposal.  Their goal is to get  
4,000 cards.  Joe Hardenbrook, ASUAF Legislative Affairs Director  
is coordinating this effort.  This weekend ASUAF members will  
attend the Board of Regents meeting.   
 
Another thing that ASUAF wants to do this year is to communicate  
better with other.  Banks wants to get together and coordinate  
plans before they go to Juneau.   
 
The finally item Banks talked about is "The Fairbanks Idea."  This is  
an initiative that students want to start.  It is based on the  
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 F.   THE "DEAN/DIRECTOR" IS THE ADMINISTRATIVE HEAD OF  
 THE COLLEGE OR SCHOOL OFFERING THE COURSE OR PROGRAM 
 FROM WHICH THE ACADEMIC DECISION OR ACTION ARISES.   
 FOR STUDENTS AT EXTENDED CAMPUSES THE DIRECTOR OF  
 THE CAMPUS MAY SUBSTITUTE FOR THE DEAN/DIRECTOR OF  
 THE UNIT OFFERING THE COURSE OR PROGRAM. 
 
 G.   "FINAL GRADE" FOR THE PURPOSES OF THIS POLICY IS THE  
 GRADE ASSIGNED FOR A COURSE UPON ITS COMPLETION. 
 
 H.    A "GRADING ERROR" IS A MATHEMATICAL MISCALCULATION  
 OF A FINAL GRADE OR AN INACCURATE RECORDING OF THE  
 FINAL GRADE. 
 
 I.   THE NEXT REGULAR SEMESTER IS THE FALL OR SPRING  
 SEMESTER FOLLOWING THAT IN WHICH THE DISPUTED ACADEMIC  
 DECISION WAS MADE. FOR EXAMPLE, IT WOULD BE THE FALL  
 SEMESTER FOR A FINAL GRADE ISSUED FOR A COURSE  
 COMPLETED DURING THE PREVIOUS SPRING SEMESTER OR  
 SUMMER SESSION.  THE SPRING SEMESTER IS THE NEXT  
 REGULAR SEMESTER FOR AN ACADEMIC DECISION MADE DURING  
 THE PREVIOUS FALL SEMESTER. 
 
 
III. Procedures 
 
 A.   Errors by an instructor in determining and recording a  
 grade or by the university staff in transcribing the grade are  
 sources of error that can be readily corrected through the  
 student's prompt attention following the normal change of  
 grade procedure. 
 
  1.   It is a student's obligation to notify the instructor  
  @Ő�     
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  head who will make every effort to contact the  
  instructor BY THE 15TH CLASS DAY OF THE NEXT  
  REGULAR SEMESTER. 
 
   a.   If the instructor can not be contacted but  
   course records are available, the department head  
   WILL EFFECT RESOLUTION WITHIN 5 CLASS DAYS OF  
   NOTIFICATION BY THE STUDENT.  THE DEPARTMENT  
   HEAD may correct a grading error through the  
   regular change of grade process on behalf of the  
   instructor. 
 
   b.   If the instructor can not be contacted and  
   course records are either unavailable or  
   indecisive, the student may request a review  
   following the procedure outlined below. 
 
   c.   If the instructor can be contacted and elects  
   to participate, then a constructive participation  
   is to be welcomed by the review committee.  The  
   procedures of Paragraph III.A.5.a. or Paragraph  
   III.A.5.b. will be instituted if the instructor  
   withdraws from participation. 
 
  6.   There may be extenuating circumstances when the  
  deadlines cannot be met due to illness, mail disruption,  
  or other situations over which the student may have no  
  control.  In such a case, upon request from the student,  
  the dean of students, after review of supporting  
  documentation provided by the student, may recommend  
  to the grade appeals committee that the deadlines be  
  adjusted accordingly.  An extension of the deadline will  
  be limited to one semester but every effort should be  
  made to complete the appeal process within the cu�頀茀議0ࡐ॰F儀
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   the previous fall semester). OR WITHIN 5 DAYS 
   OF RECIPT OF NOTIFICATION OF THE PROCESS BY  
   THE DEAN/DIRECTOR OF THE COLLEGE OR SCHOOL  
   IN WHICH THE COURSE WAS OFFERED. 
 
   d.   The request must detail the basis for the  
   allegation that a grade was improper and the 
   result of arbitrary and capricious grading and 
   must present the relevant evidence. 
 
  2.   It is the responsibility of the department head to  
  formally notify both the instructor who issued the grade  
  and the dean of the unit's college or school that a 
  request for a review of grade has been received. 
 
  3.   If the instructor of the course is also the  
  department head, the Dean of the College will designate  
  another department head within the college to act as the  
  department's representative for all proceedings.  If the  
  instructor of the course is also the Dean of the College,  
  the P瀀〈끈ꀈ瀀　瀈瀈〉�〉ဈ耀〉怈ꀈ瀀蜀蔀肖heE瀈倈ॠࡰࢠ梀
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   a.   During this and subsequent meetings, all  
   parties involved shall protect the confidentiality  
   of the matter according to the provisions of the  
   Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA)  
   and any other applicable federal, state or  
   university policies. 
 
   b.   Throughout the proceedings, the committee  
   will encourage a mutually agreeable resolution. 
 
    �
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 B. Faculty & Scholarly Affairs - N. Swazo  
 
A report was attached to the agenda. 
 
 
 C. Graduate & Professional Curricular Affairs - J. Gardner 
 
A report was attached to the agenda. 
 
 
 D. Core Review - J. Brown  
 
A report was attached to the agenda. 
 
 
E. Curriculum Review - S. Bandopadhyay 
 
No report was available. 
 
 
 F. Developmental Studies - J. Weber 
 
No report was available. 
 
 
 G. Faculty Appeals & Oversight -  T. Maginnis 
 
No report was available.   
 
 
 H. Faculty Development, Assessment & Improvement - D.  
White 
 
A report was attached to the agenda. 
 
 
 I. Graduate School Advisory Committee - L. Duffy  
 
A report was attached to the agenda. 
 
 
 J. Legislative & Fiscal Affairs - K. Nance 
 
No report was available. 
 
 
 
VIII Discussion Items  
 
 A. Committee charge of Faculty & Scholarly Affairs 
 
Norm Swazo indicated that the item for discussion was prompted   
from comments made by Ron Gatterdam on the role of the Faculty  
Senate.  He sees the role of the Senate as dealing primarily with  
curricular affairs and that the mandatory items of collective  
bargaining are better left to the respective unions.  This raises the  
question of the charge of the Faculty & Scholarly Affairs  
Committee.  The issues then becomes whether we want to retain  
that charge or change it.  
 
The constitutional/bylaw charge of the committee is as follows: 
 
Bylaws 
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E.  STANDING: 
 
2. The Faculty and Scholarly Affairs Committee will deal with  
policies related to workload, appointment, termination, promotion,  
tenure, sabbatical leave, academic freedom, research and creative  
activity. 
 
Norm gave some background on the formation of the union and how  
it relates to the Senate and this committee.  He also felt that we  
should retain the charge and should establish a formal liaison with  
the respective unions.  He thinks that the Faculty Senate can show  
solidarity with the unions as they negotiate on our behalf.   
 
Ron Illingworth commented on the composition of the Senate  
committee and indicated that it would need to include members from  
all groups.   
 
Sukumar Bandopadhyay said he is on the union and has been on the  
Senate for the past 10 year and has seen both sides of the issues.   
When it comes to promotion, tenure, salary, etc. they seek the  
guidance from everyone.  He agreed with Norm that the committee  
can be advisory to the union.   
 
Ron Gatterdam felt that it was appropriate for members of the  
union to sit as ex-officio members to the committee.  He also hopes  
that the unions would ask committee members to sit as ex-officio  
members on some of their working groups.  Ron felt that the unions  
have done a poor job of establishing communications to the rank and  
file on the campus and does not want the Senate to become the  
place for debate about union issues.  The union needs to do that  
external to the Senate.  He would not like to see motions come to  
the Senate asking the unions to do such and such.  It would be an  
inappropriate role for the Senate.  That kind of role deflate some of  
the moral standing we have with the administration.  And it would  
dilute the efforts we have in academic matters.  Coordination would  
be appropriate but this should not be the spokesplace for the union  
or to the union, especially because we have not control over the  
union.   
 
Norm found this a difficult position to accept because we do have  
the constitutional prerogative allowed to us in so far as we are able  
to address mandatory items of collective bargain.  We recognized  
that the unions have been established as the sole bargaining agent,  
but that does not exclude us from engaging these issues in a spirit  
of solidarity.  The whole idea is that we can and do demonstrate  
faculty solidarity on these issue and the Senate should be a place  
where we can indeed speak of these in union with the particular  
committees of the respective unions.  He see no reason why Faculty  
Affairs could not provide the liaison consultation as they engage in  
the positions they would be putting forward.   
 
Larry Duffy had difficulty with the definition of liaison.  He has no  
problem offering his opinion to a union representative or to a  
committee if it is for informational purposes.  He sees the position  
of the Faculty Senate and its mission as looking at the UAF  
institution, especially on curriculum matters.  He felt that an liaison  
to assist communication was good.   
 
Jenifer McBeath stated that we could develop a relationship between  
the Senate and unions to each other's benefit.  Many of the faculty  
are member in the Senate and the union.  The union is a vehicle  
developed to achieve our goal.  We need to form a cooperative  
relationship between the union and the Senate to add more voice to  
our opinion.  The purpose is to solve the problems and to facilitate  
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the faculty wishes and voice.   
 
Jim Gardner indicated that the Senate represents the entire faculty  
and no one union does that.   
 
Norm Swazo suggested that additional conversation take place at  
the committee level and then bring forward some recommendation  
to the Senate.  Ron Gatterdam said that he would welcome  
something coming out of the committee about ex-officio  
membership to coordinate so that we can talk to each other.  He  
urged the union to find a different medium for communicating to the  
faculty than through the Senate.   
 
 
 
IX Members' Comments/Questions 
 
Tom Robinson indicated that the School of Management is in the  
current issue of Fortune magazine.  There is a feature about the  
investment class in the magazine.  
 
 
 
X Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m. 
 
 
 


